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jWiLNEKITE NeWSLHKK
Vol. _________________ Library, ISNU, December, 1953__________

GREETINGS

It is snowing today. So one begins to 
feel the proper Christmas spirit and you 
are glad there are poinsettias on the 
desks and a tree in the corridor and a 
creche and carols in the Carnegie Room, 
just as there were when you came to Milner 
and I hope there will be for many a year 
to come. "I would send you those gifts 
which are beyond price. I wish you all 
laughter and pure joy, a merrie heart, a 
clear conscience, and love which thinks 
no evil..., the fragrance of flowers, the 
association of holly, mistletoe and fir, 
the memory of deep woods, of peaceful 
hills and mantling snow." - Eleanor W. Wel<

DEAR MILNERITES: Another year.' May your 
paths be set with lady bugs and may you 
meet an occasional chimney sweep--with a 
ladder. Both are New Year's good luck 
symbols in Switzerland where I spent 
several months last year attending the 
University of Zurich. I wish you could 
have been with me in Odense, Denmark, Hans 
C. Handersen's birthplace. You would have 
loved Fairy Tale Park with its statue of 
the famous teller of tales right at the 
edge of a small lake on which was sailing 
a swan which I'm certain must once have 
been "The Ugly Duckling". Another inter­
esting and stimulating place was the 
International Youth's Library at Munich 
where an attempt has been made to bring 
together the world's best books for child­
ren and young people. In every European 
country I visited there seemed to be a 
widening interest in the development of 
libraries for youth. Many of their librar 
ians have studied and visited in our li­
braries. Others plan to come; therefore, 
as Milnerites we have a responsibility not 
only to our own young people but to those 
of other lands. -Ruth Zimmerman

DEAR MILNERITES: With all the messages 
sent and received at Christmas time, I 
hope you will be reminded that we are 
anxious to share your experiences and 
problems. Best wishes for a joyful 
Christmas season. -Loretta Kreuz

"HERE'S TO NORMAL"

Yes, those are familiar words, especial­
ly around Homecoming time. This year 
Homecoming was in the last part of Oct­
ober, the 30th and 31st, to be exact. 
The bonfire, the parade, the game, and 
the dance were bigger and better than 
usual.

So was the Milnerite banquet. This year 
the banquet was held on Saturday night, 
the 31st of October, at the Y.W.C.A. 
in Bloomington. The banquet was attend­
ed by alumni, librarians, and students. 
After they had finished a delicious meal, 
h they were taken on a trip through 
Europe. The trip was by way of slides, 
shown by Miss Zimmerman, Metcalf librar­
ian. We are sure that everyone who attend­
ed the Homecoming Banquet had as good 
a time as we did. Be seeing all of you 
next Homecoming at the Milnerite banquet.

MISS WELCH - ILA PRESIDENT

Miss Welch, past president of the ILA, 
found the job a demanding but inter­
esting and valuable experience. The 
thing that amazed her most was the 
willingness and effectiveness with which 
people, who are very busy with their 
own jobs, take on added work for the 
good of the profession. The people 
who fall down at their job are conspic­
uous because there are so very few of 
them.

The duties of a president are many.
■There is much correspondence with The ILA 
Record (quarterly publication of the ILA), 
with the libraries in the state, and 
also with people in and out of the state. 
The president serves as the ex-officio 
member of all committees and boards, 
and attends all meetings of the Planning 
Board. The president must represent 
the Association in all official capaci­
ties. These and many other duties keep 
the president a very busy person.

(Continued on page 2 column 1) (Continued on page 2 column 2)
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It's Christmas again and time to greet 
old friends. Best wishes to each of you 
in the year to come. -Winifred Metzler

GREETINGS and a happy New Year to the 
alumni from the Reserve Rooms of Milner 
Library. -Lucile Crosby

HOLIDAY GREETINGS to all Milnerites--past 
and present—and best wishes for a happy 
and successful I95U. The latch-string of 
the Publishers' Exhibit is always out to 
you. -Helen A. Dooley

GREETINGS from the Special Education 
library.' Christmas for us is becoming 
more exciting each year. More and more 
we are feeling a part of every activity 
as our collection of books and materials 
grows. -Augusta Gienapp

DEAR MILNERITES: Merry Christmas to all 
of you near and far. I hope that you 
are all enjoying your work and are happy 
in the profession you have chosen. May 
the coming years bring you even greater 
satisfactions. -Gertrude A. Plotnicky

DEAR MILNERITES: As the old year nears 
its end and the new year approaches, 
inventory time is upon us. I hope that 
each one of you has near the top of the 
list of reasons for being happy the fact 
that librarianship is your chosen career. 
The joy of opening new worlds to young 
people never ceases to thrill those who 
are bringing "the right book to the right 
child at the right time." May the coming 
months provide ever more satisfying com­
pensations as you work with renewed vigor 
at making your school library the BEST 
school library. Sincere wishes for a 
truly Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Eunice H. Speer

LITTLE GEMS

Students on campus think that just be­
cause you work in the library you know 
everything. One student asked an assis­
tant if the course number for beginning 
typing was 113 or 11U.

MILNERITE CLUB NEWS

At the last meeting of the 1952-1953 
school year, officers were chosen to 
serve for the coming year. Geraldine 
Thigpen, Social Science major from 
East St. Louis was elected president 
and Lois Carnahan, English major from 
Litchfield, Vice President and program 
chairman, and Melissa Ritter, Social 
Science Major from Streator, secretary­
treasurer. At the beginning of the new 
year, Joanne Anderson, Spanish major 
from Maywood and Mercedes Tompkins, 
Social Science major from Waukegan were 
elected Historian and Corresponding 
secretary respectively. Gloria Ketch­
mark, English major from Minonk was 
appointed to the position of social 
chairman. Miss Eunice Speer, returned 
from study at the University of Illinois 
as the club sponsor. The main activities 
of the fall semester have been the plan­
ning of the annual homecoming banquet 
and the selling of Christmas cards to 
raise funds for the club. Milnerites 
have also taken responsibility for 
keeping a display on the bulletin board 
in Milner Library.

CHRISTMAS CARD SALES

The Milnerites held their annual Christ­
mas card sale during the past month. 
Christmas cards, miscellaneous cards, 
and stationery were obtained from the 
Cheerful Card Company and sold by 
Milnerite members to fellow students 
and faculty. The cards were also sold 
publicly in the West Bridge of Old Main.

The proceeds will be used for the Care 
Book Package which is sent annually to 
a foreign country selected by the club.

MISS SPEER RETURNS

Miss Eunice Speer, instructor and assist­
ant librarian, returned to the I.S.N.U. 
campus this fall after a year's absence. 
Miss Speer had been attending the Univer­
sity of Illinois Library School in pre­
paration for attaining her Ph. D. in 
library science.



It’s Christmas again and time to greet 
old friends. Best wishes to each of you 
in the year to come. -Winifred Metzler

GREETINGS and a happy New Year to the 
alumni from the Reserve Rooms of Milner 
Library. -Lucile Crosby

HOLIDAY GREETINGS to all Milnerites--past 
and present—and best wishes for a happy 
and successful 1954. The latch-string of 
the Publishers’ Exhibit is always out to 
you. -Helen A. Dooley

GREETINGS from the Special Education 
library.’ Christmas for us is becoming 
more exciting each year. More and more 
we are feeling a part of every activity 
as our collection of books and materials 
grows. -Augusta Gienapp

DEAR MILNERITES: Merry Christmas to all 
of you near and far. I hope that you 
are all enjoying your work and are happy 
in the profession you have chosen. May 
the coming years bring you even greater 
satisfactions. -Gertrude A. Plotnicky

DEAR MILNERITES: As the old year nears 
its end and the new year approaches, 
inventory time is upon us. I hope that 
each one of you has near the top of the 
list of reasons for being happy the fact 
that librarianship is your chosen career. 
The joy of opening new worlds to young 
people never ceases to thrill those who 
are bringing ’’the right book to the right 
child at the right time.” May the coming 
months provide ever more satisfying com­
pensations as you work with renewed vigor 
at making your school library the BEST 
school library. Sincere wishes for a 
truly Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Eunice H. Speer

LITTLE GEMS

Students on campus think that just be­
cause you work in the library you know 
everything. One student asked an assis­
tant if the course number for beginning 
typing was 113 or 114.

MILNERITE CLUB NEWS

At the last meeting of the 1952-1953 
school year, officers were chosen to 
serve for the coming year. Geraldine 
Thigpen, Social Science major from 
East St. Louis was elected president 
and Lois Carnahan, English major from 
Litchfield, Vice President and program 
chairman, and Melissa Ritter, Social 
Science Major from Streator, secretary­
treasurer. At the beginning of the new 
year, Joanne Anderson, Spanish major 
from Maywood and Mercedes Tompkins, 
Social Science major from Waukegan were 
elected Historian and Corresponding 
secretary respectively. Gloria Ketch­
mark, English major from Minonk was 
appointed to the position of social 
chairman. Miss Eunice Speer, returned 
from study at the University of Illinois 
as the club sponsor. The main activities 
of the fall semester have been the plan­
ning of the annual homecoming banquet 
and the selling of Christmas cards to 
raise funds for the club. Milnerites 
have also taken responsibility for 
keeping a display on the bulletin board 
in Milner Library.

CHRISTMAS CARD SALES

The Milnerites held their annual Christ­
mas card sale during the past month. 
Christmas cards, miscellaneous cards, 
and stationery were obtained from the 
Cheerful Card Company and sold by 
Milnerite members to fellow students 
and faculty. The cards were also sold 
publicly in the West Bridge of Old Main.

The proceeds will be used for the Care 
Book Package which is sent annually to 
a foreign country selected by the club.

MISS SPEER RETURNS

Miss Eunice Speer, instructor and assist­
ant librarian, returned to the I.S.N.U. 
campus this fall after a year’s absence. 
Miss Speer had been attending the Univer­
sity of Illinois Library School in pre­
paration for attaining her Ph. D. in 
library science.



3

NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR

BARBARA BIRTHWRIGHT is presently enroll­
ed in the University of Chicago Library 
School and is ■working in the Law Library 
on the campus. She has been busy cata­
loging and finds it satisfying to open a 
drawer to find work that she has done. 
Barbara is living at Blake House.

HELEN BOURGEOIS came to class on 
Tuesday before Christmas vacation with 
a sparkling new diamond on the fourth 
finger of her left hand. She assured us 
that she planned to combine two pro­
fessions, homemaking and librarianship.

DARLENE CORBIN is taking night courses 
at I.S N.U. this year She is quite 
enthusiastic about her second year of 
work Darlene plans to spend some of 
her vacation catching up on work in 
her library.

FRANCES DOUGLAS related many inter­
esting incidents concerning her work at 
Eureka when the former I.S.N.U. students, 
studying at the University of Illinois, 
assembled at Miss Speer's home for a 
visit in July.

MARY ELLEN ELLIS is in Yorkville 
teaching Physical Education. Both she 
and Dick teach and her mother cares for 
little Jeffry. Mary Ellen assured us 
that she practiced librarianship in her 
home.

MARGE HINRICHS was back for the Home- 
coming dinner. As always she had inter­
esting experiences to relate .

LOIS KARLOSKI after spending the 
summer at the University of Illinois is 
back at Bent inspired by her summer of 
study.

MARY MAZUR attended the University of 
Illinois Library School in the summer. 
Subsequent word from her seems to in­
dicate that she is planning to transfer 
to Rosary so she can be near home.

COLLEEN ROBINSON is busy organizing a 

new library at Bartonville. She is 
most enthusiastic about her work even 
to the point of calling I.S.N.U. long 
distance seeking help. She is at the 
stage of apologizing that she does not 
have more books on the shelves, adding 
"I have more cataloged but they are out."

MARILYN SCHUMACHER is teaching in 
Bloomington in the 5th and 6th grades 
and hopes to get into school library 
work later.

MARILYN SIEEGE is working at State 
Farm and is taking classes at I.S.N.U.

EDITH STORTZ seems to be enjoying 
her school. However she is so busy with 
other things that she has little time 
in the library.

CYNTHIA STRECKFUSS attended I.L.A. 
and earlier was among the librarians 
attending the meeting of unit district 
librarians at Springfield. She seemed 
to have exciting plans for the summer.

MRS. NICHOLAS SZABO (the former 
Charlotte Broaderick) writes that she 
is now living in Taylorville and is quite 
busy with two little ones - the young­
est arrived this summer.

DONNA TIMM was bubbling with enthusiasm 
about her work when we saw her at I.L.A. 
in Chicago in November. She is assistant 
librarian and teaches English at Arlington 
Heights.

LITTLE GEMS (continued)

Freshmen are really using the library as 
an informational center. For example 
take the freshman girl who came up to the 
desk on registration day and asked for 
Kinsey's Report on Women. She said she 
thought she was old enough to know about 
things like that.

Member of Publicity Office to Miss Speer: 
"I know you sponsor the Milnerites but 
what about the Library Club."
This year's freshman class has really 
been hitting the books. You even have 
to kick them out of the library at closing 
time. The poor crazy mixed up kids.
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